
Town of Arnprior 
Regular Meeting of Council: January 23rd, 2023 

Correspondence Package No. I-23-JAN-02 

Recommendation: 

That the Correspondence Package No. I-23-JAN-02 be received as 

information and filed accordingly. 

General Information Items: 

1. Correspondence from the Province of Ontario

a) Ontario Creating Conditions for Attracting Good Jobs and

Investments

b) Premier Doug Ford Issues Statement on the Passing of The

Honourable David C. Onley, Former Lieutenant Governor of

Ontario

c) Ontario Reducing Wait Times for Surgeries and Procedures

2. Correspondence from the County of Renfrew

a) Renfrew County 2023 Ontario Winter Games announce official

Games’ Values with CNL

3. Correspondence from the Renfrew County District Health Unit

a) RCDHU Continues to Encourage Residents to Get a COVID-19

Booster Dose

4. Correspondence from Association of Municipalities of Ontario

(AMO)

a) Watch File – January 5th, 2023

b) Watch File – January 12th, 2023



5.Correspondence from the Renfrew County 55+ Seniors Games

a) Call for Board Members

6.Correspondence from Special Olympics – Arnprior Community

a) Thank You Letter

7.Correspondence from the Arnprior Regional Health 

Foundation

a) Municipal Notification Letter – Jeep Adventure Lottery
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STATEMENT

Ontario Creating Conditions for Attracting Good Jobs and
Investments

Domestic and international companies invest billions in Ontario

January 06, 2023

Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade

TORONTO — Vic Fedeli, Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and

Trade, issued this statement following today’s monthly employment release by

Statistics Canada that showed employment in Ontario increased by 42,100 jobs in

December 2022, with total employment up by 104,500 in 2022:

“Today’s job numbers show that our government’s plan to build a stronger Ontario

is working. With many more good-paying jobs across multiple sectors, we have

added over a half-million jobs since our government took office in June 2018 and

are leading the nation in job creation.

In 2022, Ontario secured more than 150 new investment deals from a wide range

of sectors including automotive, technology, manufacturing and life sciences. These

investments will create thousands of new good-paying jobs for people across the

province. Ontario is truly a leading destination for job creators of all sizes from

savvy start-ups to large multi-nationals.

Among these key investments was a more than $2 billion investment by GM

Canada to retool their Oshawa and CAMI facilities. With funding and support from

our government, the CAMI facility in Ingersoll — Canada’s first all-electric vehicle

manufacturing facility — opened last month, and the first BrightDrop Zevo 600s

rolled off the assembly line marking a historic milestone in EV production. The cars

of the future will be built from start to finish in Ontario, by Ontario workers.

As we continue to make investments to improve our province’s competitive

advantage, more companies are moving their operations back to Ontario. In 2022,

companies invested $93 million to reshore, creating more good-paying jobs. We’re

proud to support these efforts by companies like Cyclone Manufacturing, Greenlid

and Quick Plug CA.

https://news.ontario.ca/medjct/en
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1001941/ontario-secures-another-milestone-auto-investment
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1002552/canadas-first-all-electric-vehicle-manufacturing-facility-opens-in-ontario
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1002226/ontario-supports-significant-aerospace-investment-to-boost-regional-economy
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1002238/ontario-welcomes-148-million-investment-to-create-good-paying-manufacturing-jobs
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1001608/ontario-invests-in-welland-and-st-catharines-manufacturers-to-boost-regional-economy
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In the coming year, our government will continue to build Ontario by driving

innovation and creating meaningful opportunities for people, families and

businesses. We’re strengthening our relationships with economic partners both

domestically and internationally, including those we met with during our 2022

trade missions to the United Kingdom, Belgium, South Korea, Japan, Germany,

Austria and India.

We look forward to the new year and the opportunity to continue to showcase all

Ontario has to offer.”

Related Topics

Business and Economy

Information about Ontario’s economy and how to do business here. Includes

economic development opportunities, research funding, tax credits for business

and the Ontario Budget. Learn more

Government

Learn about the government services available to you and how government works.

Learn more

Jobs and Employment

We’ve got the resource and supports to help connect job seekers with employers.

Learn more

Media Contacts

Vanessa De Matteis

Minister’s Office

Vanessa.DeMatteis@ontario.ca

Kwok Wong

Communications Branch

Kwok.Wong@ontario.ca

647-504-2774

Accessibility

Privacy

Contact us

https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/57684/ontario-leads-top-delegation-at-virtual-farnborough-air-show
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1002278/ontario-concludes-successful-trade-mission-to-south-korea-and-japan
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1002392/ontario-fosters-new-opportunities-with-trade-mission-to-germany-and-austria
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1002550/ontario-attracts-economic-opportunities-with-trade-mission-to-india
https://www.ontario.ca/page/business-and-economy
https://www.ontario.ca/page/government
https://www.ontario.ca/page/jobs-and-employment
mailto:Vanessa.DeMatteis@ontario.ca
mailto:Kwok.Wong@ontario.ca
tel:647-504-2774
https://www.ontario.ca/page/accessibility
https://www.ontario.ca/page/privacy-statement
https://www.ontario.ca/feedback/contact-us
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STATEMENT

Premier Doug Ford Issues Statement on the Passing of
The Honourable David C. Onley, Former Lieutenant
Governor of Ontario

January 15, 2023

Office of the Premier

TORONTO — Today, Premier Doug Ford issued the following statement to

commemorate the passing of The Honourable David C. Onley, former Lieutenant

Governor of Ontario:

“I was deeply saddened to hear about the passing of Ontario’s 28th Lieutenant

Governor, The Honourable David Onley.

Mr. Onley served the province with honour and distinction from 2007 until 2014. As

Lieutenant Governor, and throughout his life, he worked tirelessly to raise public

awareness about accessibility issues, encouraging people “to see the ability, rather

than the disability”. He was also a great champion of expanding reconciliation

efforts with Ontario’s Indigenous peoples in his role as representative of the Crown,

work that continues to this day.

His contributions to the province and his unwavering commitment to public service

will long be remembered and celebrated.

On behalf of all Ontarians, I am sending our thoughts and prayers to his wife Ruth

Ann and the entire Onley family during this difficult time.”

Media Contacts

Caitlin Clark

Premier’s Office

Caitlin.Clark2@ontario.ca

https://news.ontario.ca/opo/en
mailto:Caitlin.Clark2@ontario.ca
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NEWS RELEASE

Ontario Reducing Wait Times for Surgeries and
Procedures

Community surgical and diagnostic centres connecting people to faster, more convenient
care with your health card

January 16, 2023

Office of the Premier

Health

TORONTO — The Ontario government is making it easier and faster for people to

access the publicly-funded surgeries and procedures they need by further

leveraging community surgical and diagnostic centres to eliminate surgical backlogs

and reduce wait times. As the government significantly expands the number of

surgeries being done through community surgical and diagnostic centres, it will do

so with measures in place to protect the stability of health human resources at

public hospitals, including requiring new facilities to provide detailed staffing plans

as part of their application and requiring a number of physicians at these centres

to have active privileges at their local hospital.

“When it comes to your health, the status quo is no longer acceptable,” said

Premier Doug Ford. “Our government is taking bold action to reduce wait times for

surgeries, all while ensuring Ontarians use their OHIP card to get the care they

need, never their credit card.”

Community surgical and diagnostic centres have been valuable partners in

responding to the pandemic and addressing the pandemic-related backlog in

surgeries. Increasing community delivery of surgeries has proven to increase

patient and provider satisfaction and reduces the risk of a rescheduled

appointment. Surgeries performed at these centres will be publicly-funded.

Ontario has a three-step plan that better integrates and uses these state-of-the-art

facilities to speed up how quickly people are able to get surgeries and procedures

using their health card.

Step One: Ontario is urgently tackling the existing backlog for cataract surgeries,

which has one of the longest waits for procedures. New partnerships with

community surgical and diagnostic centres in Windsor, Kitchener-Waterloo and

https://news.ontario.ca/opo/en
https://news.ontario.ca/moh/en
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Ottawa will add 14,000 additional cataract surgeries that will be performed each

year. This number represents up to 25% of the province’s current cataract waitlist,

and accounts for the estimated COVID-related backlog of cataract surgeries. These

centres will perform the 14,000 additional surgeries with existing health human

resources.

Ontario is also investing more than $18 million in existing centres to cover care for

thousands of patients, including more than 49,000 hours of MRI and CT scans,

4,800 cataract surgeries, 900 other ophthalmic surgeries, 1,000 minimally invasive

gynecological surgeries and 2,845 plastic surgeries such as hand soft tissue repair.

Surgical wait lists are anticipated to return to pre-pandemic levels by March 2023,

barring operational issues.

Step Two: To further reduce wait times, Ontario is expanding the scope of

community surgical and diagnostic centres to address regional needs with a

continued focus on cataracts, as well as MRI and CT imaging and colonoscopy and

endoscopy procedures. To start as early as 2023, these procedures will be non-

urgent, low-risk and minimally invasive and, in addition to shortening wait times,

will allow hospitals to focus their efforts and resources on more complex and high-

risk surgeries.

Step Three: Early detection and diagnosis of a health issue has an immense benefit

on a patient’s quality of life, prognosis and treatment path. As a next step, the

government will introduce legislation in February that will, if passed, allow existing

community diagnostic centres to conduct more MRI and CT scanning so that

people can access publicly funded diagnostic services faster and closer to home.

Starting in 2024, this next step will also expand surgeries for hip and knee

replacements. Legislative changes will also, if passed, strengthen oversight of

community surgical settings so that patients can continue to expect to receive the

world class care they know and deserve and provide the province with more

flexibility to continue to expand access to more surgeries and further reduce wait

times. As the province expands the role of community surgical and diagnostic

centres, Ontario Health and the Ministry of Health will continue to work with

system partners and clinical experts to put in place the highest standards for

quality and safety.

“Timely and convenient access to surgery and diagnostic imaging is critical to

keeping people healthy,” said Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health.

“This plan will boost the availability of publicly funded health services in Ontario,

ensuring that Ontarians currently waiting for specialized surgeries will have greater

access to the world class care they need, where and when they need it.”
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As the government shortens wait times using community surgical and diagnostic

centres, Ontario Health will ensure that these centres are included in regional

health system planning. Funding agreements with new community surgical and

diagnostic centres will require these facilities to work with local public hospitals to

ensure health system integration and linkages, including connection and reporting

into the province’s wait times information system and participation in regional

central intakes, where available. Community surgical and diagnostic centres will

also coordinate with local public hospitals to accept patients that are being

referred, ensuring people get the surgery they need as quickly as possible.

Quick Facts

There are currently 206,000 people estimated to be waiting for surgical

procedures. For reference, last fall, there were approximately 209,000 patients

waiting for a hospital operating room-based surgical procedure in Ontario, and

about 200,000 before the pandemic. Further information on surgical wait times

is available here.

Community surgical and diagnostic centres licensed under the Independent

Health Facilities Act currently perform approximately 26,000 OHIP-insured

surgeries and procedures annually.

Ontario is investing $300 million in 2022/23 as part of the surgical recovery

strategy to increase scheduled surgeries and procedures, as well as appropriate

diagnostic imaging services with a focus on areas with the greatest reduction in

services due to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Ontario’s surgical recovery strategy prioritizes patients waiting longer than

recommended in clinical guidelines. In 2022/23, the government continues to

offer premiums to hospitals to support completion of over 200,000 surgeries

and procedures.

The government is also investing in digital tools to enhance coordination of

surgical services between hospitals and enable better patient flow through the

implementation of the Centralized Waitlist Management (CWM) program.

Investments in the CWM program are providing funding for regionally led

projects across the province that support a more equitable distribution of

surgical cases and reductions in patient wait times, as well as for Ontario

Health’s development of the technical infrastructure required to support

centralized waitlist management at the provincial level.

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ontariohealth.ca%2Fpublic-reporting%2Fwait-times&data=05%7C01%7CMedia.MOH%40ontario.ca%7C553278693cf14b6f52bf08daf5a034d6%7Ccddc1229ac2a4b97b78a0e5cacb5865c%7C0%7C0%7C638092365671860826%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rhQGYe%2Bwx5omiH0%2Fr%2B%2FU8%2BHLKCQuqMNBw6tHo0QmnMg%3D&reserved=0
https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1000613/ontario-ramping-up-efforts-to-reduce-surgical-wait-times
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Quotes

"Ontario’s hospitals have a long history of leadership in clinical innovation and

working collaboratively to implement new ways to reduce wait times and

deliver exceptional patient-centred care in a safe and timely manner. The

Ontario Hospital Association (OHA) welcomes the opportunity to work together

with government and system partners to integrate Community Surgical

Centres into Ontario’s health care system and establish new partnerships

between hospitals and community-based surgical clinics to help ensure access

to care for patients. Given the hugely disruptive impact of the COVID-19

pandemic on hospitals, health human resources and wait times for services, it

is essential that the expanded use of Community Surgical Centres into new

areas of clinical activity take place in a planned manner with appropriate

change management and risk management measures in place. As always, by

working together as Team Ontario, we can overcome any challenge and deliver

on our shared commitment to strengthening our public healthcare system in

service of the people of Ontario."

- Anthony Dale

President and CEO, Ontario Hospital Association

"As a surgeon, I feel any measure that will allow for more surgeries and cut

wait times should be considered. Expanding the scope of Community Surgical

Centres is a measure that could potentially help reduce wait times across the

province. With the proper safeguards that ensures staffing in hospitals won’t

be impacted and IHFs are affiliated with existing hospitals to support patients

throughout their care journey, this could benefit many patients and families in

Ontario. We look forward to working with the Ontario government to develop

this model to best serve Ontarians."

- Dr. Amit Atrey

Assistant Professor of Orthopaedics University of Toronto Staff Trauma &

Arthroplasty surgeon, St Michael’s Hospital
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"Experience elsewhere has shown that providing outpatient surgeries and

procedures in the community greatly improves the patient experience. Patients

get their surgeries sooner, have lower rates of infection and get to go home

the same day. We look forward to working with the government to develop a

strategy to make sure these new centres do not take resources away from

hospitals or exacerbate existing health human resources challenges."

- Dr. Rose Zacharias

President, Ontario Medical Association

"This is an important solution that can help address wait times, one of the

biggest structural problems in the health-care system. The OMA looks forward

to working with the government to implement this model of care that will

expand capacity throughout the health-care system. Integrating these new

centres with hospitals and the broader health-care system will help ensure

high-quality care and patient safety and free up beds and operating rooms for

emergency, acute and complex cases."

- Allan O’Dette

CEO, Ontario Medical Association

"Sunnybrook has had success in reducing patient wait times for both low risk

and complex surgeries by partnering with health care organizations outside of

the hospital to perform endoscopies, cataract procedures, and hearing loss

treatments. We have also been able to achieve reductions in wait times by

partnering on regional models of care with our fellow hospitals. Reducing wait

times is a priority for everyone in health care and it is an issue that requires

innovation and investment on a number of fronts. From embracing new

models of care to ensuring our most important resource, our people, have the

support they need to succeed, we are committed to improving the Ontario

health care system in every way possible. We look forward to working with the

government to ensure all Ontarians are able to access care in a timely and safe

manner."

- Dr. Andy Smith

President and CEO, Sunnybrook Health Sciences Centre
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"Today's announcement, focused on day surgeries which provide patients with

improved quality of life, is an important step in helping to reduce the surgical

backlog and getting people the surgeries they need in a timely manner, all

while protecting universal access. I look forward to working with the

government, system partners and the potential centre's to develop the

framework needed to maintain the integrity of our public system regarding

staffing and quality assurance."

- Dr. Kevin Smith

President and CEO, University Health Network

"Community-based surgical facilities can help ensure timely access to safe,

high quality and personalized care. With the significant and growing backlog of

surgical procedures, today's announcement is a positive step forward for

patients, communities and the Ontario health system. We look forward to

working with government and partners to ensure an integrated and

sustainable approach."

- John Yip

President and CEO, SE Health

"We are committed to reducing wait times so that all Ontarians can get timely

access to quality care. In partnership with health system providers, and

informed by best practice, data and evidence, we will ensure system

integration that supports provincial reporting, coordinated planning and

equitable access for patients across the province."

- Dr. Chris Simpson

Executive Vice President Medical, Ontario Health
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"The Ontario Association of Radiologists welcomes the government's plans to

reduce wait times for surgical and diagnostic services. Ontario's healthcare

system was tested during the COVID-19 pandemic, and while it continues to

recover, innovation is necessary to overcome systemic challenges. As the

government moves forward with these investments and system

improvements, protecting hospitals' health human resources will be critical to

the success of these initiatives. This will require continued investments in

training and re-skilling programs, that will both support the ongoing surge in

healthcare demands and lead to more rewarding careers for Ontarians.

Diagnostic and Interventional Radiologists remain committed to working

alongside the government and Ministry to provide high-quality diagnostic care

to Ontario patients."

- Dr. David Jacobs

President , Ontario Association of Radiologists

Additional Resources

Plan to Stay Open: Health System Stability and Recovery

Media Contacts

Caitlin Clark

Premier’s Office

Caitlin.Clark2@ontario.ca

Hannah Jensen

Minister Jones’ Office

Hannah.R.Jensen@ontario.ca

Accessibility

Privacy
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Renfrew County 2023 Ontario Winter Games announce official 
Games’ Values with CNL 

January 13, 2023 – In sport, as in life, it is important to always demonstrate 
good character and conduct yourself according to the highest set of values. 
Today, the Renfrew County 2023 Ontario Winter Games, (OWG) presented by 
ROGERS in collaboration with Desjardins, present the Games’ Values. 

To help offer moral guidance and support to our athletes this year, the OWG 
has partnered with Canada’s premier nuclear science and technology 
organization, Canadian Nuclear Laboratories (CNL), to adopt the company’s 
core values.   

CNL has long served as a major employer in Renfrew County, and as a trusted 
and reliable partner to our local communities and businesses. As Canada’s 
national nuclear laboratories, CNL operates according to a strict set of core 
values that includes: 

• Integrity – Adhering to high ethical standards and strong moral 
principles, even under pressure. 

• Respect – Placing a high value on others, treating them fairly, and 
empathizing with their needs. 

• Teamwork – The ability to work together, in a collaborative way, toward 
a common goal. 

• Accountability – An attitude and a set of actions that affect how we 
impact people, situations and results in a positive way. 

• Excellence – Striving to achieve an ever-rising standard of quality 
through continual improvement and innovation. 

• Safety – Freedom from harm, danger, injury or loss to people and the 
environment. 

“We are proud of the work that CNL has done for our community over the last 
70 years, and we believe that the example they set can serve as an inspiration 
to our athletes, volunteers, spectators and officials at the Renfrew County 
2023 Ontario Winter Games,” said Cindy Burwell, OWG manager. 



The OWG will draw more than 3,000 young athletes, coaches and officials 
from across Ontario to compete in 22 individual sports in Renfrew County in 
less than 20 days. 

“CNL is genuinely excited to serve as a partner for the 2023 Ontario Winter 
Games, and to present the official values for this year’s competition,” 
commented Joe McBrearty, CNL’s President and CEO. “At CNL, our 
employees work hard to set a good example in the way we conduct ourselves 
as a company, and we hope that everyone at this year’s games – from the 
hosts and participants, to the families, fans and friends – will strive to uphold 
these same values while supporting our incredible athletes.” 

Follow the OWG on social media as each value will be profiled leading up to 
the games, which will take place in February over two weekends – Feb. 2-5 
and Feb. 9-12. 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/RenfrewCounty2023 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/RC2023OWG 
Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/renfrewcounty2023/?hl=en 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 

Cindy Burwell          Games Manager, Renfrew County 2023         613-433-1037 

Tina Peplinskie        Media Relations Coordinator                             613-735-7288 

 

https://www.facebook.com/RenfrewCounty2023
https://twitter.com/RC2023OWG
https://www.instagram.com/renfrewcounty2023/?hl=en


 
 



Renfrew County and District Health Unit 
“Optimal Health for All in Renfrew County and District”

For Immediate Release 

(Pembroke, Ontario, 3:47 p.m., January 12, 2023) 

RCDHU Continues to Encourage Residents to Get a COVID-19 Booster Dose 

Renfrew County and District Health Unit (RCDHU) is seeing an increase in local COVID-19 cases 
and facility outbreaks. As numbers continue to rise, RCDHU encourages residents to stay up to 
date with their COVID-19 vaccine boosters.   

“Immunization against COVID-19 works, prevents many infections, and decreases the severity of 
illness. It is an important way to protect ourselves, people with whom we have contact, and the 
entire community. With the recent increase in disease activity, now is the time to get boosted for 
greater protection,” states Dr. Ian Gemmill, Acting Medical Officer of Health, RCDHU.  

It is recommended that individuals five years of age and over stay up to date with their booster 
doses, as protection from COVID-19 vaccines decreases over time. The National Advisory 
Committee on Immunization continues to recommend the bivalent COVID-19 vaccine as the 
preferred vaccine for a booster dose, as bivalent vaccines are expected to provide greater 
protection against the Omicron variants and subvariants. While not currently eligible for a booster 
dose, it is recommended that children six months to four years of age continue to be fully 
vaccinated (primary series only).  

You should get a COVID-19 booster dose if it has been: 

• Three months since a COVID-19 infection or your last COVID-19 vaccine for
individuals who are at high risk of severe COVID-19 illness.

• Six months since a COVID-19 infection or your last COVID-19 vaccine for individuals
aged five years and over who are not at high risk of severe COVID-19 illness. Note: With
informed consent, you can choose to receive a COVID-19 booster dose at a minimum
of three months (84 days) after your last dose (e.g., if there is an increased risk of
exposure to COVID-19 within your community).

Individuals 6 months of age and older can receive other vaccines at the same time or at any 
time before or after a COVID-19 vaccine, with informed consent.  

https://www.ontario.ca/page/covid-19-vaccines


                                         

Staying up to date on vaccinations, masking in indoor public settings, practicing good hand 
hygiene, and staying home if you are ill, remain the top precautions for personal protection.   
COVID-19 vaccine clinics continue to be offered throughout the county; no appointments are 
required (with the exception of the Novavax clinics). For more information on COVID-19 
vaccination and to view RCDHU’s current clinic schedule, visit https://www.rcdhu.com/novel-
coronavirus-covid-19-vaccine-rollout/.   
 
COVID-19 vaccines are also available through health care providers and participating 
pharmacies. For more information on COVID-19 please visit www.rcdhu.com. 
  

 

-30- 

Renfrew County and District Health Unit  
media@rcdhu.com  
Fax: 613-735-3067                                                                                             

https://www.rcdhu.com/novel-coronavirus-covid-19-vaccine-rollout/
https://www.rcdhu.com/novel-coronavirus-covid-19-vaccine-rollout/
https://www.ontario.ca/vaccine-locations
https://www.ontario.ca/vaccine-locations
http://www.rcdhu.com/
mailto:media@rcdhu.com
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January 5, 2023

In This Issue
- Call for applications to fill AMO Board vacancies.
- Nominations Report on the 2023-2027 ROMA Board of Directors Elections.
- Final Comments on More Homes Built Faster Plan Posted. 
- New Municipal Resources on Electricity for Municipalities. 
- Invitation to golf car consultations.
- Next Generation 9-1-1 (NG9-1-1) support.  
- 2023-2024 Seniors Community Grant Applications.  
- Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program: COVID-19.
- Hotel Release for AMO 2023 Conference.
- Register today for the 2023 ROMA Conference and Annual General Meeting.
- Councillor training at ROMA Annual General Meeting and Conference.
- New dates for Planning and OFIFC Indigenous Community Awareness trainings.
- ﻿Strengthen your leadership: AMO’s New Councillor Training.
- Webinar: A Barrier Free Website Builder for Municipalities.
- LAS - Here to help you in 2023! 
- Fuel your Fleets with the Canoe Procurement Group.
- Bayham resolution re Province-wide shortage of children’s medication.
- AdvantAge Ontario Long-Term Care Webinar for Councilors. 
- Careers: AMO, Ministry of Labour, and Oxford County.

AMO Matters
AMO is soliciting applications to fill seven Caucus vacancies on the AMO Board of
Directors; positions for elected officials and municipal employees are open. Application
package can be found here. Deadline: February 10, 2023.

The nominations report for ROMA Board Elections is now available. Voting will take
place at the ROMA Conference on January 23.

A complete list of AMO’s responses to environmental and regulatory postings to the
More Homes Built Faster Plan are posted here. 

Want to understand more about electricity planning? Members are encouraged to read
the Independent Electricity System Operator’s municipal toolkit and the Ontario
Energy Board’s Municipal Information Document on regional planning. 

Provincial Matters
Since June 2021, MTO has been piloting golf cars in Huron-Kinloss and Pelee Island.
It is now exploring expansion and offering municipal consultation on February 1.

The application deadline for grant funding to support transition to the Next Generation
9-1-1 emergency services communication system is quickly approaching.
Applications are due January 10, 2023, 5:00 p.m. EST.  

https://www.amo.on.ca/sites/default/files/assets/DOCUMENTS/Board/2022-24AMOBoardofDirectorsApplicationPackage.pdf
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https://www.oeb.ca/sites/default/files/RPPAG-Municipal-Information-Document-20221202.pdf
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/golf-car-pilot-expansion-consultations-tickets-482445697067
https://forms.mgcs.gov.on.ca/en/dataset/on00480


Apply between January 11 - March 6 for Seniors Community Grants to support the
delivery of programs and learning opportunities for seniors. Applications will be
accepted through the Transfer Payment Ontario site. 

Federal Matters
The COVID-19 Resilience Stream program provides up to 80% of costs for municipal
infrastructure projects up to $10 million that start by September 30, 2023 and are
completed by the end of 2023.        

Eye on Events
You can make your hotel reservations for the 2023 AMO Annual Conference on
Tuesday, January 10, 10: 00am EST. All hotel information is posted here. This years
conference will be held in the City of London.

ROMA 2023: Breaking New Ground offers so much, including an outstanding
educational program, an opportunity to hear from provincial leaders, participate in
ROMA Board elections and meet the new Board. If you haven’t registered yet, here is
the opportunity.

AMO is offering councillor training live and in-person at the 2023 ROMA Conference.
For more information and to register click here.

Registration is now open for AMO’s foundational and strategic planning courses. We
have also released two new training dates for AMO-OFIFC Indigenous Community
Awareness Training. These sessions provide you with insight and skills to community
building and decision making. Click here for more information.

AMO training examines the realities, responsibilities, challenges and opportunities of
municipally elected officials in today’s context. Essential information on legislation,
policy, roles, responsibilities and managing relationships are only some of the things
attendees will gain insight and tools on. Register today for New Councillor training.

Join AMO and our partner of a barrier free web solution, GHD Digital, for a webinar on
January 26 at noon to see Govstack, the newest content management system for your
municipal website. Learn about the exclusive AMO offering, see the key features and
capabilities of the new platform, and get a full understanding of why Govstack is your
next best move in digital transformation.

LAS
LAS is ready and waiting to help you succeed in 2023.  We have over 20 programs
and services designed to make municipal life easier.  As AMO’s trusted business
services arm, we have a program for every municipality – from Administrative and
Digital to Energy or Assets, and even Financial.  Contact us to get started!

The LAS Fuel Program is now part of Canoe!  Cut the cost of running your fleets by
buying fuels and lubricants in bulk or from your local gas station.  Contact a Fuel rep
to get started with a free fuel assessment.

Municipal Wire*
The Municipality of Bayham resolution calls on the Ontario government to recognize
and address the deepening health care crisis in Ontario and take urgent action to
remedy human resources and medication shortages to properly serve Ontario
residents.

Registration is open for AdvantAge Ontario’s free LTC Orientation webinar for
municipal councilors. The webinar will be February 15 from 12-1pm. A brief on

https://www.ontario.ca/page/get-funding-ontario-government
https://www.infrastructure.gc.ca/plan/covid-19-resilience-eng.html
https://www.amo.on.ca/2023-amo-conference/hotel-lnformation
https://www.roma.on.ca/roma-2023/program
https://www.roma.on.ca/roma-2023/registration
https://www.amo.on.ca/events-training/new-councillor-training
https://www.amo.on.ca/events-training/foundations-planning-elected-officials
https://www.amo.on.ca/events-training/ofifc-indigenous-community-awareness
https://www.amo.on.ca/events-training
https://www.amo.on.ca/events-training/new-councillor-training?_zl=OI0P2&_zs=jrbgN1
https://www.amo.on.ca/join-amo/partnerships/GHD_Digital
https://amo-on-ca.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_h5a-4bneQw-wLSRA6H668g
https://www.las.on.ca/current-offerings
https://www.las.on.ca/contact-us
https://www.las.on.ca/groupbuying?search=%22Canoe+Energy%22
mailto:jesse@canoeprocurement.ca?subject=Interest%20in%20Canoe%20Fuel
http://amo.informz.ca/AMO/data/images/2022/MunicipalityofBayhamHealthcareMotionforAMO.pdf
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/8416680282092/WN_xSmOmZxsQDK1i8mLHFi_Hw
https://advantageontario.informz.ca/advantageontario/data/images/Executive%20Report/2022/Nov%2024/att%2016%20-%20Ontarios-Municipalities-Proud-Partners-in-Long-Term-Care-2022.pdf


municipalities and LTC is also available. 

Careers
Policy Intern - AMO. Assisting senior advisors and the Director of Policy, the
successful candidate will support AMO’s policy development process. Apply with a
cover letter and resume to: careers@amo.on.ca by January 16.

Talent Pool Investigator - Ministry of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills
Development. Ensure the integrity of Ontario's immigration program by performing
regular audits of the Ontario Immigrant Nominee Program to assess adherence to
federal and provincial regulatory requirements. Apply online by January 24.

Talent Pool, Program Integrity Specialist - Ministry of Labour, Immigration, Training
and Skills Development. Conduct comprehensive reviews of OINP provincial
immigrant and business stream applications. Apply online by January 24.

Chief Administrative Officer - Oxford County. Responsible for the strategic leadership
and efficient delivery of all the County’s administrative and operational services. Apply
to careers@waterhousesearch.net by January 31.

About AMO
AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal governments. AMO
supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and promotes the value of municipal
government as a vital and essential component of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow
@AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts
AMO Watchfile Tel: 416.971.9856
Conferences/Events
Policy and Funding Programs
LAS Local Authority Services
MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario
ONE Investment
Media Inquiries
Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

AMO's Partners

                                                                                  

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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In This Issue
- Call for applications to fill AMO Board vacancies.
- Nominations Report on the 2023-2027 ROMA Board of Directors elections.
- Final comments on More Homes Built Faster Plan posted. 
- 2023-2024 Seniors Community Grant applications.
- Invitation to golf car consultations.
- Register today for the 2023 ROMA Annual General Meeting and Conference.
- Councillor training at 2023 ROMA Annual General Meeting and Conference.
- New dates for Planning and OFIFC Indigenous Community Awareness trainings.
- Strengthen your leadership: AMO’s New Councillor training.
- Webinar: A Barrier Free Website Builder for Municipalities.
- Canoe webinar series.
- Book your 2023 Road Assessment today.
- Hydro One Delegation meetings at ROMA 2023.
- New municipal resources on electricity for municipalities.
- Advantage Ontario Long-Term Care webinar for councillors. 
- Careers: AMO, MOLITSD, Brampton, HSC, and Niagara Region.

AMO Matters
AMO is soliciting applications to fill seven Caucus vacancies on the AMO Board of
Directors; positions for elected officials and municipal employees are open. Application
package can be found here. Deadline: February 10, 2023.

The nominations report for ROMA Board Elections is now available. Voting will take
place at the ROMA Conference on January 23.

A complete list of AMO’s responses to environmental and regulatory postings to the
More Homes Built Faster Plan are posted here. 

Provincial Matters
Apply between January 11 - March 6 for Seniors Community Grants to support the
delivery of programs and learning opportunities for seniors. Applications will be
accepted through the Transfer Payment Ontario site.

Since June 2021, MTO has been piloting golf cars in Huron-Kinloss and Pelee Island.
It is now exploring expansion and offering municipal consultation on February 1.

Eye on Events
ROMA 2023: Breaking New Ground offers so much, including an outstanding
educational program, an opportunity to hear from provincial leaders, participate in
ROMA Board elections and meet the new Board. If you haven’t registered yet, here is
the opportunity.

AMO is offering councillor training live and in-person at the 2023 ROMA Conference.

https://www.amo.on.ca/sites/default/files/assets/DOCUMENTS/Board/2022-24AMOBoardofDirectorsApplicationPackage.pdf
https://www.roma.on.ca/nominations-report-2023-2027-roma-board-directors-elections
https://www.amo.on.ca/advocacy/health-human-services/housing-and-homelessness
https://www.ontario.ca/page/get-funding-ontario-government
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/golf-car-pilot-expansion-consultations-tickets-482445697067
https://www.roma.on.ca/roma-2023/program
https://www.roma.on.ca/roma-2023/registration


For more information and to register click here.

Registration is now open for AMO’s foundational and strategic planning courses. We
have also released two new training dates for AMO-OFIFC Indigenous Community
Awareness training. The sessions provide you with insight and skills to community
building and decision making. Click here for more information.

AMO training examines the realities, responsibilities, challenges and opportunities of
municipally elected officials in today’s context. Essential information on legislation,
policy, roles, responsibilities and managing relationships are only some of the things
attendees will gain insight and tools on. Register today for New Councillor training.

Join AMO and our partner of a barrier free web solution, GHD Digital, for a webinar on
January 26 at noon to see Govstack, the newest content management system for your
municipal website. Learn about the exclusive AMO offer, key features and capabilities
of the new platform, and get an understanding of why Govstack is your best move in
digital transformation.

LAS
Canoe Procurement Group webinars are back! Learn about efficient arenas, green bin
alternatives, ambulance procurement, and fleet electrification. Visit the LAS Events
page for more details. 

The LAS Road and Sidewalk Assessment service is getting ready for the 2023 survey
season. Better data helps you to get the most out of every maintenance dollar.
Contact Tanner for a free quote and to schedule your summer 2023 scan.

Municipal Wire*
Hydro One invites Municipal delegations to discuss important community issues at this
year’s ROMA 2023 conference. Request meeting.

Want to understand more about electricity planning? Members are encouraged to read
the Independent Electricity System Operator’s municipal toolkit and the Ontario
Energy Board’s Municipal Information Document on regional planning.

Registration is open for AdvantAge Ontario’s free LTC Orientation webinar for
municipal councilors. The webinar will be February 15 from 12-1pm. A brief on
municipalities and LTC is also available.

Careers
Policy Intern - AMO. Assisting senior advisors and the Director of Policy, the
successful candidate will support AMO’s policy development process. Apply with a
cover letter and resume to: careers@amo.on.ca by January 16.

Client Service Coordinator, Talent Pool - Ministry of Labour, Immigration, Training and
Skills Development. Input, modify and control information in program databases and
information management systems. Apply online by January 24.

Senior/Lead, Investigations - Ministry of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills
Development. Provide quality assurance and finalization of investigation reports and
oversee compliance of files and enforcement efforts. Apply online by January 24.

Investigator Analyst, Talent Pool - Ministry of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills
Development. Assess applications for nomination in accordance with program
procedures and the legislative requirements of the Ontario Immigrant Nominee
Program. Apply online by January 24.
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Manager, Parks Capital & Community Development - City of Brampton. Responsible
for managing and coordinating all activities related to the delivery of City initiated
projects. Apply online by January 16.

Senior Broker/Client Manager - Housing Services Corporation. Responsible for
meeting client needs within the HSC client base. Apply to
humanresources@hscorp.ca by February 11.

Manager Fleet Services - Niagara Region. Responsible for overall management of
fleet vehicles/equipment, fleet shops, inventory, driver trainer programs and fleet
operations. Apply online by January 31.

About AMO
AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal governments. AMO
supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and promotes the value of municipal
government as a vital and essential component of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow
@AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts
AMO Watchfile Tel: 416.971.9856
Conferences/Events
Policy and Funding Programs
LAS Local Authority Services
MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario
ONE Investment
Media Inquiries
Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

AMO's Partners

                                                                                  

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

 

 

Please consider the environment
before printing this.

Association of Municipalities of Ontario
200 University Ave. Suite 801,Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6

To unsubscribe, please click here

https://www.amo.on.ca/system/files/assets/job/file/BramptonManagerParks20230116.pdf
http://www.brampton.ca/employment
https://www.amo.on.ca/system/files/assets/job/file/HSCSenior-Broker-Client-Manager20220211.pdf
mailto:humanresources@hscorp.ca
https://www.amo.on.ca/system/files/assets/job/file/NiagaraRegionManagerFleetServices20230131.pdf
https://www.niagararegion.ca/government/hr/careers/default.aspx?topnav=1
https://twitter.com/#!/AMOPolicy
mailto:AMOWatchFileTeam@amo.on.ca?subject=AMO%20WatchFile
mailto:Events@amo.on.ca
mailto:iostrowski@amo.on.ca?subject=AMO%20policy%20inquiry
mailto:LAS@las.on.ca
mailto:mepco@mepco.ca?subject=MEPCO
mailto:ONE@oneinvestment.ca?subject=ONE%20Investment%20-%20request%20for%20information
mailto:lambie@redbrick.ca?subject=Media%20Inquiry
mailto:amo@amo.on.ca
https://www.amo.on.ca/join-amo/partnerships/4s
https://www.amo.on.ca/join-amo/partnerships/mindbeacon
https://www.amo.on.ca/join-amo/partnerships/escribe
https://www.amo.on.ca/join-amo/partnerships/esolutions-group
https://www.amo.on.ca/join-amo/partnerships/intact-public-entities
https://www.amo.on.ca/join-amo/partnerships/notarius
http://amo.informz.ca/AMO/pages/AMO_Watch_File_Opt_Out_Forum?_zs=iCboM1zpb87&_zmi=
http://www.informz.ca/clk/red8.asp?u=914803534


w*rii

Dear Friends,

in 2023, Renfrew County 55+ Senior Games will be hosted throughout Renfrew County. At the 2022

Summer Games we had 111 participants representing different areas of the County in 20 activities.

Twenty-five participants continued to participate in Peterborough at the Provincial Level. We were

pleased to finish with a Silver and two Bronze Medals.

For the 2023 Games, we are asking for Sponsorship, financially as well as in kind. The dates have not

been confirmed as of yet.

in anticipation, the Renfrew County 55+ Games Committee and the Executive are once again busy

planning this worthwhile event. This format was well received over the last few years, and with the

expanded timetable of events and their distribution throughout the County more people were able to

participate. The Committee was most appreciative of the municipalities that provided venues and

volunteers, if your community is not involved this year or next and would like to participate, please

contact Irene Churchill at imchurchili(5)nrtco.net. The venues for this year will be listed on the

Registration Forms, which will be available at Municipal Offices, Seniors' Centres, and Recreational

Facilities. Registration Forms will also be online at http://www.osga55plus.ca/districts.

There are 35 Districts in Ontario and we are in District #5. These Games provide an opportunity for

everyone, 55 plus, to join in fun-filled activities of their choice. The benefits are invaluable, providing

participants with stimulation, both mental and physical, and social interaction with people from ail over

Renfrew County. Always, new friendships and good memories are created, and we look forward to

having a large number of contenders at these 2023 Games.

The individual registration fees cover much of the Games costs; however, outside financial assistance is

always required. Your generosity in donating any amount will be greatly appreciated. All supporters will
be officially recognized in the information package, and in the media at the completion of the Games.

Please submit your donation to: Renfrew County 55+ Seniors Games

Box 452

Pembroke, Ontario

K8A OAO

Sincerely,

Gail Argue ■

Fundraising Chair

If you require further information, please call me at 613-623-5101 or email: geargue(5)hotmail.ca



THE RENFREW COUNTY
55+ SENIOR GAMES
is ieokin^ fer beetrJ nembsrsi

The Ontario Senior Games Association is an organization for
Ontarians 55+ looking to join in friendly local competition in

a variety of sports and activities.

Renfrew County is looking for board members: Treasurer,
District Co-Ordinator, Fundraising, Advertising, and more!

Consider volunteering to help keep the games alive!

FOR MORE INFORMATION:

CALL GEORGES MARTIN AT 613-584-1242
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January 9, 2023 

 

Ms. Maureen Spratt, Town Clerk 

Corporation of the Town of Arnprior 

105 Elgin Street, West 

Arnprior, ON  K7S 0A8 

 

Dear Ms. Spratt, 

 

The Arnprior Regional Health Foundation would like to formally inform you of our intent 

to hold a Raffle beginning April 13th, 2023 and ending July 13th 2023, as licensed through 

the Alcohol and Gaming Commission. 

 

The Jeep Adventure Lottery will be a raffle consisting of 3 early bird prizes and a Grand 

Prize of a 2023 Jeep Wrangler Unlimited Sport. The timeline(s) for this lottery are as 

follows: 

 

April 13th, 2023: Lottery Begins 

May 4th, 2023: “Build Your Own Package” – Donated by Domino’s Pizza, Arnprior  

May 25th, 2023: 53” Television – Donated by No Frills, Arnprior  

June 15th, 2023: $2,000 Gift Card – Donated by Under My Roof  

July 13th, 2023: Grand Prize Draw – 2023 Jeep Wrangler Unlimited Sport 

 

As you know, our Foundation’s primary purpose is to support the purchase of life-saving 

equipment to put in the hands of medical professionals, right here in our local community. 

That said, this is where the proceeds from the Jeep Adventure Lottery will go. We are using 

a tagline of “Come Together” and this funding will ensure that excellent care close to home 

is an essential part of creating and maintaining a vibrant, healthy local community.   

 

We are thankful to have the support of the Corporation of the Town of Arnprior and 

welcome any questions you may have. 

 

Kind regards, 

 
 

Ben Gardiner 

Executive Director 

Arnprior Regional Health Foundation 

 

350 John Street, South 

Arnprior, ON K7S 2P6 

613-623-3166 X 532 

bgardiner@arnpriorhealth.ca  
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